


18

THE MACCLESFIELD COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER:  THIRTEEN YEARS ON -
A RETROSPECTIVE VIEW

Over the years the newsletter has had several problems but with the
support of many people we have been able to overcome them. Our thanks must
go to both the Meadows and Mount Barker Councils, all our local
Councillors, Arthur Edmonds, David Cheek and of ocourse, Patrick Secker.
Also to the Macclesfield War Memorial Community Association, the
Macclesfield Primary School and its Headmasters, Mr Stocco, Mr P. Hardy
and Mr J. Johns, and to the various local clubs and organizations with the
Macclesfield Community for their gemerous donations.

All work for the newsletter is voluntary and it is aided financially
through donations from the public and local organizations who sponsor
particular pages or advertisements. Typing and printing is shared by the
Committee and is determined at each meeting. At times we have found it
necessary to censor, alter or delete some of the business for printing to
avoid public embarrassment. The newsletter is published fortnightly on a
Thursday. ;

The newsletter was 'Born' after Betty White happened to show Rhonda
Davis another town's newsletter, Rhonda then approached the Macclesfield
School Welfare Club with the idea and as a consequence a sub-committee was
formed. First members were Rhonda Davis, Erica Calaby, Judy Cooper and
Terri Anderson. With the help of Mr Stocco (paper supplies and use of the
schools spirit duplicator) the first three page newsletter was publiched
on August 8, 1977. This was a good learning experience for Rhonda as she
had never typed a stencil before and it took her more than an hour to type
the first stencil.

Here are some of the many milestones in the newsletter's history. By
November 1977 we were using the school's ink duplicator to print the
newsletter which had increased in size to 5 pages. Number of copies being
printed was 130 until October, 1978 when the number increased to 150. In
December, 1978 the first cover:was attached, designed by Colin Arnold and
sponsored firstly by the Flaxley-Macclesfield Cricket Club and then the
Macclesfield Football club; after this the newsletter absorbed the cost of
the cover. With the assistance of Mr Stocco, the Primary School, a $400.00
grant from the Meadows Council and a $50.00 loan from Heather Daniels, we
were able to purchase a Roneo 475 manual duplicator in October, 1979. In
February, 1980 we were informed we would not be eligible for further
grants if we were still within the education system, so, at the Welfare
Club Annual General meeting we disassociated from them and became a
Committee in our own right. Further assistance from grants, ward
allowances and donations have enabled us to purchase two Adler manual
typewriters and a long carriage typewriter in June, 1980,.a storage
cupboard also in 1980, and an IBM golfball electric typewriter in July,
1983, also funds for the maintenance and servicing of equipment. In June,
1986 we were loaned a Royal Litton electric typewriter from Redwood
Trading Company which was surplus to their needs as they had updated their
office equipment. This typewriter became the property of the newsletter
this year. In May, 1988 our duplicator broke down in the middle of
printing , needing major repairs (finished newsletter at the school).
After much discussion on the feasibility of changing to photocopying, we
found that it would be too expensive. Because the school did not use their
Roneo 1750 and had been unable to sell it, this was donated to the
newsletter. Also donated to us has been a second hand photocopier from Bob
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THIRTEEN YEARS ON - A RETROSPECTIVE VIEW cont.

Our committee have always tried to be innovative and try new ideas, some
have worked and some not. We have started two diaries over the years, one
to keep a list of the functions in Macclesfield and one for birthdays and
Anniversaries with the public co-operating by placing their dates in the
box at the shop. The latter has worked more successfully. We have also
tried to recycle the newsletter in 1982 due to the rising costs. In 1983
the committee catered for an auction at Lou Moreau's in an endeavour to
raise money for the Newsletter making a profit of $165.24.

Credit must go to Rhonda Davis who instigated the newsletter and was
a member of the committee from 1977 to 1985 in varying capacities.
Although not currently on the committee Rhonda still keeps an interest by
'caretaking' all the copies of the newsletter. Mention must also be made
of Maxine Taylor who was our President from 1979 to 1987 and steered us
through some difficult times, printing of the newsletter was done at her
home during most of these years. Maxine always made us welcome and
provided many cups of coffee, tea and lunches, if we were running late
with the printing, she also did a lot of private printing which helped our
finances considerably.

Various members of the committee have 'baby sat’' pieces of our equipment
or provided a meal or pavlovas while we were duplicating the newsletter
and although members have changed over the years we have enjoyed a happy
camaraderie and this shows in the achievements we have had. In 1988 we
changed our printing day from Monday to Thursday and this year the
committee divided into two groups to alleviate the work load, we also
acquired a post office box (242) so that our address would not have to be
altered if the committee changed. We hope that the Macclesfield Community
Newsletter will be with you for many years to come.

Committee members are listed with their years of service :

Rhonda Davis - Founder July 1977 to 1985, Erica Calaby 1977, Judy Cooper
1977, Terri Anderson 1977 to 1979, Sally Simmons 1978, Maxine Taylor
1978 to 1987, Kay Bowey 1978, Sue Schneemilch 1979 to 1990, Maureen
Richardson 1979 to 1981, Helen Daniels 1979, A.B. Davis (Gus) 1980, Noreen
Wendleborn 1980 to 1982, Lynne Pridham 1980 to 1985, Judy Ryan 1980, Betty
Wyatt 1981 and 1990, Cheryl Hopgood (now Gillies) 1981 to 1990, Cheryl
Chapman (now Milton) 1982, Pat Frances 1982, Julie Burdett 1983 to 1987,
Wendy Giles 1983 and 1988, Michelle Haywood February 1983 to March 1983,
Fieny Pope 1983 to 1987, Pam Hoffrichter 1985 and 1986 (asfisted with
printing two years before joining committee), Jane Lomman 1985 to 1990,
Maralyn Jarred 1987, Rae Werner 1987, Maria Ferguson 1988 to April 1989,
Nicki Howard 1988, Gail Astbury 1988, Doris Handke 1989 and 1990. Liz
Holden 1989 and 1990, Betty White 1989 and 1990, Judy Nolan 1990.

Present Committee :

President Cheryl Gillies

Vice President Doris Handke

Secretary Liz Holden

Treasurer Jane Lomman

Committee Sue Schneemilch Betty Wyatt,
Betty White Judy Nolan.

Contributed by Sue Schneemilch,
compiled from Newsletter records.
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